
August 11, 2020  

CE Oversight Committee Meeting 

In Attendance:  

Trish Hobson, James Lee, Mary Ann Priester, Erin Mixon, James Searcy, Courtney LaCaria, Rosalyn 
Allison-Jacobs, Stephanie Shatto, Megan Coffey, Hope Marshall, Kenya Dawson, Branden Lewis, Kenya 
Dawson, Hannah-Marie Warfle, Kally Canfield, Chanda Scott, Maurice Collins, Tamara Neely, Kecia 
Robinson, Jessica Rice 

Welcome, Intro, Overview of Agenda – Trish Hobson  

Vote: Approval of Minutes – approved without any changes  

211 Data for July  - Mary Ann Priester                              

• Large increase in calls – still low #s for precariously housed, but large jump for those at risk and 
literally homeless.  Something we will need to continue to pay attention to.  

• Precariously housed definition– may be doubled up or in a hotel short term but not expected to 
experience homelessness in 14 days.   

• Question posed – could precariously housed mean something different to 211 operators?  And 
is this something that is being evaluated?  Question will be asked.  

• Some new questions being asked due to back at home – evictions may be captured as part of 
this new questioning or we can add if needed.   
 

CE/HUD Technical Assistance  – Erin Nixon  

• Best practices from across the country from providers.  Since COVID HUD has launched short-
intensive workshops – our community has participated in 2 of these.  1) how to coordinate 
funding 2) HMIS – how to scale up  

•  Next session is: CE dynamic system change due to COVID -19.  5 weeks (2 hours session) and 
work outside of the 1x a week session.   

• Opportunity to learn from other communities.   
• Ask – if there is anyone interested from this committee who would like to participate.  Maryann 

is attending looking for a committee member to attend as well.   
• Can only register 2 participants – email Erin Nixon if you are interested by end of business 

8.12.20 Erin will also email out the information to the committee.   

Back at Home – update from training  

• Back at Home is another housing resource in our community.  Those slots would come 
to our match meetings and be a part of that prioritization process.  

• We have not gotten down to the nuts and bolts of the process for our community.  
• Back at Home has their own identified prioritization – but did not want that to influence 

our already established prioritization in the community.  We are already ahead of the 
curve because we are already using 211 as an entry into our system.  

• Part of our referral process will be into the NC Cares 360 process and the HMIS system.   



• 6 housing navigators to work with 211 with the referrals.  Need to ensure that we have 
a seamless process between 211 and the next steps.   

• 211 will be part of the back at home process as the access point.  Anyone eligible for 
back at home will be transitioned to the housing navigators (6) that will assist with the 
housing process.   

• 211 is planning to add staff to handle the back at home pieces of the process.  
 

• Providers Updates/News   
• None  

Next Steps:  

• If you are interested in the HUD work group reach out to Erin Nixon for more information.   

 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:13  


